
San Diego County Orchid Society
Board Meeting Minutes

May 6, 2013

Attendees:  Bruce Berg, Carol Berg,  David Brown, Scott LaBouff, Ben Machado,
Helen Pfister, Bob Clark, Kay Klausing and visitor Jack Schaefer

President Bruce Berg called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

Officer Reports:

Minutes for the April meeting were approved via email prior to this meeting and were
published in the May newsletter.

Treasurer Carol Berg submitted the reports for March and April.  David Brown moved
that they be filed for audit – the motion passed.

Committee Reports:

Bruce Berg, co-chair or the spring show “Orchids by the Sea” gave a brief report on the
show.  A wrap-up meeting is being scheduled soon.  Income from the show was less
than hoped.

Discussions were held by the Board on how to bring attendance up therefore,
increasing our revenue.

Bruce reported that the Dave Hoffmaster had talked with the Scottish Rite Center. The
Center would like a commitment from us for the years of 2015, 2016, and 2017.  Bruce
moved to approve the dates and it was seconded.  The motion was defeated.

Jack Schaefer, our webmaster reported that the show pictures are now on the web.

Bob Clark, our membership chair reported that we are down in our membership.

Old Business:

Quarterly tours – June 22, Debby Halliday – an incorrect address was published.  Will
be corrected in the June issue.

Bob reported the newsletter deliveries are as follows:  25 by mail, 29 by picked up, and
181 by email.

AOS judging at our Park shows, the schedule has been sent to the Pacific South
Judging Center.



The Zoo greenhouse will be open on Sunday June 2nd and David Brown former
President of the SDCOS will be available for questions and answers from 12 to 2 PM.

The donated collection of orchids from Bob Stanley are in good shape and number
about 300 total.  These will be used for the opportunity table for June and possibly July
with the rest of this collection possibly being sold at the July show in the Park.

The Board would like to thank Betty Kelepecz and her Nominating Committee for their
hard work.

The May Awards Party is tomorrow night and everything is ready.

New Business:

The San Diego Fair contacted Bruce Berg and asked if he or any of the members would
like to participate in the orchid show at the Fair.  It was a late call but Bruce decided to
register several plants.  Since the Fair is for 30 days there are several obstacles that
need to be addressed.  He will write a full report on his experiences.

Bruce had been approached about borrowing Society equipment.  It was decided by
consensus that the equipment was for Society use.  Any request to use Society
equipment would be a case by case judgment call by the President.

Speakers for June will be as follows:

Culture Class – Charley Fouquette, Growing Speciosums in Your Yard.

General Meeting –Ron Parsons, Orchids of China

Opportunity Table – Bob Stanley Collection

Bruce Berg will email the Board the information received from the Scottish Rite Events
Center for the years 2015, 2016 and 2017.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Helen R. Pfister, Secretary


